United States Department of State

Washington, D.C. 20520

April 26, 2016
Case No. F-2014-08848

Ms. Kate Bailey

Judicial Watch

425 Third St. SW, Suite 800
Washington, DC 20024

Dear Ms. Bailey:

I refer to our letter dated April 18, 2016, regarding the release of certain
Department of State records under the Freedom of Information Act (the
“FOIA”), 5 U.S.C. § 552. The April 18, 2016 letter contained an
administrative error, stating that “the Department had determined that one
document that had previously been withheld in full in our letter dated
November 12, 2014 may be released in part.” That letter should have read that
“the Department had determined that one document that had previously been
withheld in full may be released in part.” Paragraphs 20, 21 and 30 of the
Declaration of John H. Hackett (ECF No. 19-2), attached to State’s motion for
summary judgment, explain how the Department came into possession of this
document in June 2015 and determined that it was responsive to your FOIA
request.

We have completed the processing of your request. If you have any questions,
your attorney may contact senior counsel Robert Prince at (202) 305-3654 or
Robert.Prince@USDOJ.gov. Please refer to the case number shown above and
the civil action number 1:14-cv-1242 in all correspondence about this case.

Sincerely,
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Eric F. Stein, Acting Co-Director
Office of Information Programs and Services



